Champlain Valley Swim League

Meeting Minutes for Monday, May 21, 2012
6:00 pm YMCA Community Room – Winooski.

In Attendance:   Chris Cochran – WIN, Jess Lukas – WIN, Suzanne Snider – Middlebury, Steve Snider – Middlebury,  Martha Kenfield – Verg, Collin Delphia – Verg, Kate Weaver – KST, Dylan Hall - KST, Tom Koldys – STA, Jo Laggis – STA, Melinda Antonucci – Edge, Kim Palmer – Verg, Amanda Burnham – Midd, Jan Mazzone – Edge, Bethe Ogle – BCC, Beth Wilbur – TEST, Becky Anderson – TEST, Peter Picard – TEST, Carolyn Hancock – TEST.
(Action Items are underlined)

1) Meeting called to order at 6:10pm.

2) The minutes from April 30, 2012 were approved by voice vote.  
3) Budget:  Suzanne passed out the budget.  Suzanne Snider was authorized to spend up to $150 on a portable hard drive for backing up CVSL data.  Steve Snider was authorized to spend up to $250 to repair/replace the malfunctioning Dolfin watch (lane 3B) and perhaps purchase another backup Dolfin watch.  Repair requires the watch be sent back to Colorado.  Repair of the watch is estimated at ~$60 and the watch would likely be returned by early to mid-July.  If the price to repair the watch is more than 60% the cost of a new watch, purchasing a new watch is preferred.  These purchases will change the budget amount for equipment to increase to $400.  The budge was approved by voice vote.
4) The revised proposed 2012 CVSL meet schedule was approved by voice vote.
5) CVSL Championship concessions
· Vergennes will arrange printing and retain proceeds from program sale.
· CVSL will retain the swimwear sale – Carolyn will arrange.
· Vergennes will provide towels in lieu of t-shirts for sale:
i. 5 colors of towels with design printed on it in black letters
ii. Price point will be $20-25
6) Vergennes submitted their proposal to host the 2012 Champlain Valley Swim League Championship.  Martha Kenfield will serve as the host manager.  The proposal was approved by voice vote. 
7) St. Albans will be the meet manager for the CVSL Championship Meet.  The STA contact person is Jo Laggis.  Jo Laggis and Martha Kenfield will exchange contact information.
8) A proposal was made to add four 200 IM events to Friday night of the Championship meet.  This would involve adding four events after event number 22 (Boys 18 & under 100 Back) and before event number 23 (Girls 8 and & under 100 Medley Relay).  The new events will be:
i. 23  Girls 14 & under 200 IM
ii. 24  Boys 14 & under 200 IM
iii. 25  Girls 18 & under 200 IM
iv. 26  Boys 18 & under 200 IM
                        All events #23 and forward will need to be renumbered to accommodate the new events.  Adding these events is a handbook change.  The change was approved by voice vote.  This change was made within Championship Competition, Schedule B on page 18.
9) The VSA Meet concessions:

· Programs – Bennington

· T-shirts – no team has volunteered

· Swimwear – CVSL (if the concession is available to arrange.  Jan Mazzone will determine from the VSA if the CVSL can arrange the VSA swimwear concession).
10) Coaching Excellence Award (Golden Whistle) – A new award was proposed to be added.  The goal of the Coaching Excellence Award would be to acknowledge the work output of a coach within the league.  Any coach (head or assistant) would be eligible for the award.  The goal of the award is to acknowledge effort put forth to build swimmers, sportsmanship, and good citizenship.  Nominations for the Coaches Award would need to be submitted in writing to the CVLS President prior to the Coaches Meeting.  The award recipient would be selected by the coaches (one vote per team) at the Coaches Meeting.  The CVSL board would have a vote which would only be utilized in the case of a tie.  The CVSL would provide a traveling trophy/plaque which they can have for the year and the coach would receive and an item (to be determined) to keep.  The proposal was approved by voice vote.  This was added within Championship Competition, Section 9, subsection f on page 16.
11) Steve Snider will host a Stroke & Turn clinic at Middlebury College on June 7 from 6:00pm to 8:00pm.  Coaches are strongly encouraged to encourage a minimum for two new parents to attend a clinic and become officials.  Steve reminded everyone that CVSL (orange card) certifications must be renewed every other year.  Carolyn Hancock is working to arrange another clinic likely to be at Winooski YMCA community center or St. Michaels College pool classroom.  Coaches are strongly encouraged to check with their officials and see if there is need for a Starter clinic and contact Carolyn if there is need.    If there is a need Carolyn and Steve could offer one.
12)  A proposal was made that the handbook be changed to require the host team for each dual meet to provide a minimum of three officials – one Starter and two Stroke & Turn officials.  After discussion, the proposal was altered to be effective for the 2013 season.  This proposal was approved by voice vote.  Teams are encouraged to get officials trained this year so they are prepared for the 2013 requirements.  This change was made within Dual and Tri Meets, Section 13, subsection c on page 7.
13) Caps – A proposal for a handbook change “If a swimmer chooses to wear a swim cap at the Champlain Valley Swim League Championship meet, it must be an official team cap for the swimmer’s team.”  This proposal was approved by voice vote. This rule was added within Championship Competition,  Section 1,  subsection a, part e on page 12.
14) Jan reminded teams that the 3 x 5” cards usage will be as follows:
· Visiting teams = white
· Home teams = any color other than white.
If teams would like to distinguish among their own cards, they may put highlighter coloring on the edges of the card, or use lined & unlined cards.
15) Edge proposed to join the rotation of teams hosting the CVSL League Championship meet.  This requires a handbook and by-law change.  This was approved by voice vote.  This change was made within Meet Director Information on page 21 and within the By-laws, Section 8 on page 33.
16) Essex Junction Recreation & Parks
· EJRP contacted Jan and stated they have liability coverage.
· EJRP did not commit nor refuse to try and organize independent meets
· If EJRP approaches Jan, she will share the contact list information.  Teams wishing to be removed from the EJRP contact list should contact Jan with their wishes.

· Any independent meet is not sanctioned by the CVSL and times will only count if the meet is properly observed by a minimum of four Stroke & Turn officials and one Starter/Referee.
· The CVSL board will work on quantifying the criteria and procedure for a team to join the CVSL.  All coaches and team representatives are encouraged to send suggested criteria or areas of concerns to the board to ensure comprehensive consideration.

17)  Coaches are strongly encouraged to carefully read the revised handbook.

18) Meeting adjourned 7:15pm.
